
Third Shrimporee Planning Meeting Notes 

July 13, 2010 

 

The third Shrimporee planning meeting was held on July 13 at the JSC FCU from 5:30 pm to 6:45 

pm.  Those in attendance were Mike Dennard, Scott Rainey, Marilyn Musial, Art Oswald, Micki 

Czarnik, Art Wood, Ted Cummings, Greg Smith, Bill Hughes, Kathy Dooley, Bill Geissler, Bimal 

Vora, and Jerrold Dewease.  Mike Dennard presided. 

 

President Coney has select the theme this year to be the Rotary International theme of “Service 

Above Self” 

 

He also has selected the following as the primary beneficiaries: 

Participate in projects that help the residents of Hope Village 

Education Foundation for CCISD to put a career exploration lab in Bay Shore Intermediate 

School 

 

Mike stated to contact Cindy Harreld for rooms for team or committee meetings 

cindy@clearlakearea.com 

 

Mike requested that each chair select a co chair and suggested that the Red Badgers be 

considered. 

 

Mike asked that teams and committees meet prior to or after the regular meeting period 

during the Club meeting as to not interfere with the Club program. 

 

Mike asked Scott to be sure that thank you letters were sent to the sponsors 

 

Several open items were resolved and new ones opened up.  These are as 

follows: 

 

Scott presented the guidelines for Shrimporee sponsors, 2010 Sponsor levels, and Sponsor info 

and how to pay procedure.  All were approved by the committee with minor comments.  One 

noteworthy item was that any contribution less than $1000 would receive meal tickets only, no 

advertisement. 

Bill Lowes needs 5 more workers in the Brisket slicing area 

Need sponsor letter for sponsor campaign, Scott to prepare 

A replacement is needed for Don Kirchoff in the hot dog area due to a conflict that Don has on 

Oct 16.  Don will work on getting a replacement. 

Need to find a place to get the aprons and towels.  Mario Garcia no longer has his business.  

Send email (Jerrold) to Bimal Vora of the amount needed, he may be able to get some 



Dates for the Shrimporee planning meetings after August needs to be established 

Mike will talk to Earl Maudlin about the equipment trailer 

Mike will talk to Courtney Lindberg about being in charge of selling meal tickets 

Jerrold will contact the band used last year and ask them to perform again this year 

Will the Clown be used again? 

We will have safety, health and educational activities again this year.  Phil Sandlin has agreed to 

do the kids IDing per Art Oswald.  He will be approached about having the K-9 corp. and to do 

CPR training.  Vissett Sun will be approached above having eye testing again.  Jerrold has action 

items. 

The Teachers of the Year and the Firefighter winners will be asked to come, given meal tickets, 

and be recognized during the Shrimporee.  Who to handle invitations and guest while at the 

Shrimporee? 

Only one gate will be open during the early part of the Shrimporee but all gates opened at the 

end for better egress.  Two parking spaces will be blocked off on each side of the main gate 

entrance so the entrance can be more visible and for easier ingress.  The one gate approach is 

to channel the guests to one path that will have informational signs. 

The shaved ice (Marilyn Musial contact) will return and the smoothie stand owner will be 

contacted to determine her interest in returning (Jerrold to contact her) 

Bill Geissler will work with Earl Maudlin to modify the shrimp cooking equipment 

Teams similar to that of last year will be used again.  Mike is to get with Billy Smith to set up the 

teams. 

Jerrold will contact Alice Ellis about being Micki’s co chair 

Bill will continue to get a replacement for the Shrimp chair 

Greg Smith presented guidelines for the preparation of the baskets for the silent auction 

Paul McLarty agreed to be Marilyn’s co chair in the food serving lines 

The price of the meal ticket will be $15 again this year. 

Price of soft drinks and bottled water $1, beer $2 and wine $3???? 

Add small posters to top of table at ticket counter for people to see the cost of items.  There is a 

large sign overhead, but is inconvenient to look up at.  Also David Sincox suggested a large 

poster on the brick wall next to the ticket sales table with the sponsors on it. 

 

Mike will get with Kippy Caraway about doing the PR and the VIP escort 



 

Art Oswald asked if the clean up activity would be placed under him.  The committee agreed 

and Art will ask Slade Lewis to be in charge of general clean-up again.  Art is looking for about 5-

6 more persons to help him.  Greg Smith gave Art the name of Nancy Mallini 

nmallini@ccisd.net as contact for the student volunteers. 

Mike is to get with Jerrold about a time line for activities 

Need to determine what to feed the student volunteers.  Adult volunteers get meal plates. 

 

Need a replacement for beer chair 

 

What is a hot dog plate? Hot dog, chips or hot dog, chips and drink? 

 

Off site signs and banners: Need to update the 4 large street banners.  Jon McKinnie put them 

out last year.  Will there be yard signs.  21 were returned.  100 were made 3 years ago. 

 


